Public Service of New Hampshire
New Hampshire Yankee Division

NYN- 88118

August 31, 1988

United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC 20555

Attention: Document Control Desk
References: (a) Facility Operating License No. NPF-56, Docket No. 50-443

(b) PSNH Letter (SBN-1211) dated Octoler 9, 1986, "10CFR 50.59
Evaluations® G. 8. Thomas to V. §. Noonan

Subject: 10 CFR 50.59 Quarterly Report
Gentlemen:

Enclosed please find the Quarterly Report of 10 CFR 50.59 Safety
Evaluations for Seabrook Station. This report covers the period of April 1,
1988, to June 30, 1988, and is being submitted pursuant to the reporting
requirements outlined in Reference (D).

Should you require further information regardi g this matter, please
contact Mr, Warren J. Hall at (603) 474-9574, extension 4046,

Very truly yours,

7

-~’ ‘.'/ e ‘{/yw
Georgé §. Thomas

Enclosure

€t Mr, Victor Nerses, Project Manager
Project Directorate I-.3
Division of Reactor Projects
United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
wWashington, DC 20555

Mr., William T, Russell

Regional Administrator

United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Region 1

475 Allendale Road

King of Prussia, PA 19406

Mr. Antone C. Cerne 64—\
NRC Senior Resident Inspector fL
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During this temporary modification, Diesel Generatur backup
to ED-MM-2123 was not available. Compensatory measures
were incorporated in the unlikely event that a loss of
offsite power should occur during the performance of the
scheduled outage. This temporary modific *ion has been
removed and the system has been restored to its normal
configuration.

Conclusion: A 10 CFR 50.59 Safety Evaluation was performed and it has
beer determined that installation of this temporary
modification will not create any unreviewed safety
concerns.

Technical Regquirements Manual

No changes have been made to the Technical Requireme ' . Manual during
this reporting period.

Final Safety Analysis Report

The below listed final Safety Analysis Report (FSAR) changes have been
made at Seabrook Station and safety evaluations have been performed
pursuant to the requirements of 10 CFR 50.59.

FSAR Change Request: Number 87.012

Title: Tornado Strike Probability

Description: In Amendment 56 to the Seabrook Station FSAR, a correction
was made to Chapter 2, Sectiom 2.3.1.2.b.2,
Waterspouts, to specify that a referenced 50 mile radius
was in fact 50 nautical miles. Subsequent to Amendment 56,
it has been identified that an additional reference to the
50 nautical miles was required along with three editorial
changes. This FSAR change requ:s* incorporates the
additional changes. The effects of the FSAR change request
have been reviewed against analysis that used the 50 miles
as & basis. The difference of 50 nautical miles to 57.6
actual miles adds additional conservatism into the
probability of tornadoes striking near Seabrook Station.

Conclusion: A 10 CFR 50.59 safety evaluation was performed for this
Final Safety Analysis Report change, and it has been
determined that this change will not create any unreviewed
safety concerns, This change will be incorporated in the
Final Safety Analysis Report by means of a future
amendmenc.
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Test or Experiments

There were no tests or experiments peirformed during this reporting period
that .‘equire evaluations in accordance with 10 CFR 50.59.



